KENTUCKY

January 20, 2015

Dowell Hoskins-Squier

Uk

Commissioner of Environmental Quality and Public Works
Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government

200 E. Main Street, 9" Floor
Lexington, Kentucky 40507
RE: Unused Alley Closure

Dear Commissioner Squier,

Facilities Management

Office of the Vice President

225 Frank D. Peterson Service Bldg.
Lexington, KY 40506-0005

859 257-5929

fax 859 323-2120
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The University of Kentucky is engaged in ongoing development of the UK Greek Park. In doing so, it is
an opportune time for the university to address the closure of the unused alley between Rose Lane and
Columbia Avenue (as shown on the attached exhibit). The closure would aide in consolidation of the
university-owned parcels in this area. All of the adjacent properties are owned by the University of
Kentucky with the exception of two parcels that are owned by Caney Creek Community Center Inc. We

have contacted the owner and have received a favorable response to the closure.

We have had preliminary discussions with Chester Hicks of your office, Tom Martin of LFUCG Planning
and District 3 Councilmember Jake Gibbs, and have provided the following documents for your review:

Corresponding written description
Conceptual Plan for Greek Park
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Exhibit showing the alley and proposed easement

Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Sincerely,
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Mary Vosevich
Vice President for Facilities Management
Chief Facilities Office
MV/jn

c: Eric Monday Derek Paulsen Tom Harris

Jake Gibbs
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Letter of support from Caney Creek Community Center Inc. c/o Alice Lloyd College



